



HALEWOOD TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Town Meeting held on Thursday 14th May 2015 at the Arncliffe Sports and Community Centre, the following were 

PRESENT

Town  Councillors:-   
S. Ball

K Dalton

Mrs. E Finneran

A Flute

I S Hamilton

Ms. C Harris

A Harvey

N Hogg

D Perry

Ms. C L Rose

D Samuels

R Swann

Also in attendance:

G MacKenzie, Town Manager

L Joyner, Senior Administrator
S Edwardson - Administrator
Members of the Public – 21
1.  APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRPERSON

It was MOVED by Cllr. Mrs. E Finneran, SECONDED by Cllr. Ms. C Harris, and
RESOLVED:- That Cllr. A Harvey be appointed a Chairperson for this meeting.
APOLOGIES
None received.

2.    MINUTES
It was MOVED by Cllr. Mrs. E Finneran, SECONDED by Cllr. R Swann, and
RESOLVED:-  That the Minutes of the Annual Town Meeting held on 8th May 2014 be approved, and the Chairman authorised to sign them. 

3.     ANNUAL REPORT

It was MOVED by Cllr. R Swann, SECONDED by Cllr. A Flute, and
RESOLVED:-  That the Annual Report of the Town Council for 2014/2015 be formally received.

4.      ACCOUNTS 2013/2014
It was MOVED by Cllr. Ms. C Rose, SECONDED by Cllr. N Hogg, and
RESOLVED:    That the audited statement of the Town Council’s accounts for the year ended 31 March 2014 be formally received.
5.      NOTICES OF MOTION

None received.

6.      REPORTS
The Chairman made a presentation of a past Chairman’s Medal to Cllr. A Moorhead who was the Mayor of Halewood Town Council in 2005/6.
7.  OPEN FORUM 
The Chairman welcomed residents from the community to the meeting, and declared the meeting open, for questions. The following issues were raised by those in attendance.
(a) Halewood Junior Football League 
Mr. J McGuinness indicated that there continues to be a problem of dog fouling on the football pitches at the Arncliffe Sports and Community Centre and asked that this issue be addressed by the Town Council. 

It was further reported that the Halewood Junior Football League and Halewood Town Council were currently exploring funding opportunities with the Liverpool County Football Association to obtain funding to enhance the facilities at the Arncliffe Sports and Community Centre. Mr. McGuinness also requested that a decision about the Town Council’s financial support to the League be brought forward. This was recently discussed at the meeting of the Town Council.
(b)  Halewood Junior Football League - Ballinasloe
Cllr. Mrs. E Finneran thanked Halewood Town Council and the staff for the support given for the recent visit from Ballinasloe in April.
The Chairman thanked residents for their attendance at the meeting. 
Meeting Closed at 7.40 p.m.
Signed…………………………….                                   Date………………………

